 GRAHAM COUNATY TRAVEL AND TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
MARCH 7, 2024                                    4:00 PM – 5:16 PM
The meeting was held in the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Chairman Connie Orr, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Board members: Billy Brown, Debbie Beasley, Valerie Frapp, Dale Wiggins, Rick Davis, Josh Carpenter (ex-officio), Director Daniel Allison, Assistant Director Amber Benton, Clerk Jeanette Nichols, Finance Officer Stacey Carpenter
Absent: Board member Meredith Jenkins
Chairman Orr called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Chairman Orr asked if there were any changes to the Agenda for March 7, 2024 Director Allison said there were none. Chairman Orr asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Billy Brown made a motion to approve. Vice-chairman Turner seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Chairman Orr then asked if everyone had reviewed the February 1, 2024 minutes. She then asked If anyone had questions or corrections, and if not could she get a motion to approve the minutes. Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to approve the minutes. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Public Comments:
Scott Hatch spoke on behalf of Revved-Up concerning relocating the Hut. The Hut is a building located beside of the First Baptist Church. The Church is wanting the building removed from their property or it will be torn down. Mr. Hatch said that the building is a landmark with a lot of Graham County history and that it needs to be saved. Members of Revved-Up and other concerned citizens would like to move the building to the piece of property located at Five Points that is owned by Graham County Travel and Tourism and Graham County. The group is asking for the Board’s permission to make the move. They also need to know what other requirements would have to be met in order to use the property.
Chairman Orr and several Board members explained that there are a number of important questions to be researched and answered before they could consider the request. Chairman Orr then stated that Director Allison would begin researching these questions and will be back in touch with representatives from the group very soon.
Financial Report:
Finance Officer, Stacey Carpenter, gave the financial reports for period ending 2.29.2024. 
Total Cash in Bank (4 accounts-UCBI & NCCMT) is $1,017,769.80. Total Cash Available for Expenditures is $997,792.76, with 21.57% of the budget Expended or Encumbered.
Chairman Orr asked if there were any questions about the financial reports and if not she would entertain a motion to approve the reports. Dale Wiggins made a motion to approve the financial reports. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Chairman’s Remarks:
Chairman Orr had no remarks
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office:                                                                                                                      
There was nothing new to report 
Director’s Report: See attached sheet:
Daniel Allison
Director Allison welcomed Amber Benton, Assistant Director, to the Board. Ms. Benton showed a preview of the next mini-documentary, Tsali Recreation Area, while Director Allison told the Board about the video.
Ms. Benton gave an update on the Azalea Festival and how the plans are being made for activities, music, vendors, location and committee meeting.  
Director Allison is meeting with the “Fading Voices” committee to see how the Board can help with this year’s Demonstration Day Celebration.
Director Allison has talked with Kim LeQuire, Graham County Register of Deeds, about the North Carolina Register of Deeds Convention, which will be held at Fontana Village Resort September 14-17, 2024.
Dale Wiggins reported on the meeting he and Director Allison had with the new US Forest Service Ranger, Brian Browning and Heath Emmons. Mr. Wiggins explained that only 12 sites could possibly be re- opened at Cable Cove Campground and that Horse Cove Campground has a septic system that has failed. Also, Hooper Bald toilets would be costly and difficult to replace because of the potential damage from ground water intrusion.
He ended by telling the Board that Ranger Browning will generate a list of things that Travel and Tourism might be able to help the Forest Service with.
Rick Davis suggested that there should be and emphasis on keeping-up Joyce Kilmer and the scenic overlooks.
Director Allison thanked the visitors who were in attendance to support moving the Hut for staying for the rest of the meeting and asked them to please introduce themselves after the meeting to any of the Board members they did not know. Director Allison then introduced the Boards to ex-officio members, Stacey Carpenter, Finance Officer, and Josh Carpenter, Southwest Commission Economic Development Officer. Mr. Carpenter briefly addressed the Board and audience letting them know that Graham County’s economy is trending toward the positive.
New Business:
Director Allison presented the Board with a $750 sponsorship request for the Trail of Tears Walk.
Dale Wiggins made a motion to approve the request for $750. Valerie Frapp seconded the motion.
Vote unanimous
Director Allison brought forth a funding request from Graham County Farmer’s Market & Crafts for $2700 to promote their upcoming season to visitors. 
Rick Davis made a motion to approve the request. Dale Wiggins seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Old Business:
There was no old business
Adjourn:
Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dale Wiggins seconded the motion. Vote unanimous.
Meeting adjourned at 5:16 Pm.
                                                                                                     Next meeting will be April 4, 2024






